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INTRODUCTION

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (“Exchange”) conducts periodic reviews of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (“Listing Rules”) so that are in line with best market practices and current market conditions and are clearly understood by market participants. The Third Edition of the Listing Rules was introduced in December 1989 and a review was conducted six months later. A more comprehensive review was conducted in 1992 with the resulting rule changes made in 1993. Since then, several reviews and rule changes of narrower scope have taken place.

Since the last review, market participants have commented that certain rules are ambiguous, unnecessarily complex or inconsistent with other rules. In particular, chapter 14 governing notifiable and connected transactions has attracted a number of such comments. The market has also expressed the view that the Exchange's practice in interpreting and applying the rules is not as transparent as it would be if it were codified in the rules themselves. The Exchange has publicly announced its views on the interpretation and application of various rules from time to time.

In response to the market's views, the Exchange has undertaken a review (the "1998/1999 Review") of key chapters of the Listing Rules in line with the Plain Language policy jointly adopted with the Securities and Futures Commission ("SFC"). The Listing Rule chapters subject to this review are chapter 8 (in respect of competition only); chapter 14 (notifiable and connected transactions) and chapter 17 (share schemes). While part of chapter 14 (connected transactions) was reviewed in 1992, the other proposed amendments discussed in this consultation paper are being reviewed for the first time. 

A principal goal of the 1998/1999 Review is to implement changes that will simplify compliance with the Listing Rules. The Exchange seeks to accomplish this by proposing changes that codify in the rules, to the extent practicable, the Exchange's practice in interpreting and applying the rules. In addition, the proposed rule changes are in Plain Language to ensure the rules are clear, concise and readily understandable.

This consultation paper is divided into two main parts. Part A contains proposals for changes to the Listing Rules upon which comments are invited. Part B sets out the proposed changes.

Any rule changes arising from the 1998/1999 Review will be subject to approval by the Exchange Council and the SFC.

The Exchange now invites market participants to submit comments in writing either on the matters set out in this consultation paper or on any other point concerning rule 8.10, chapter 14 and chapter 17 of the Listing Rules. Comments, which should include the sender’s name, occupation and contact details, should be sent by letter or by facsimile to:

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 

36th Floor, Jardine House, 1 Connaught Place 

Central, Hong Kong.

For the attention of Mr. Lawrence Fok, 

Senior Executive Director, Regulatory Affairs Group.

Facsimile number: 2868 5028

Comments should arrive no later than the close of business on 31st July, 1999.  However, the Exchange may extend the deadline for comments to 31st August, 1999.

Additional copies of this consultation paper are available on the Exchange’s web site, http://www.sehk.com.hk.
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